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used as a permanent receptacle for the 
copy of the computer program. The no-
tice shall be printed in such manner as 
to be clearly legible, comprehensible, 
and readily apparent to a casual user of 
the computer program. 

[56 FR 7812, Feb. 26, 1991, as amended at 66 
FR 34373, June 28, 2001] 

§ 201.25 Visual Arts Registry. 

(a) General. This section prescribes 
the procedures relating to the submis-
sion of Visual Arts Registry State-
ments by visual artists and owners of 
buildings, or their duly authorized rep-
resentatives, for recordation in the 
Copyright Office under section 113(d)(3) 
of title 17 of the United States Code, as 
amended by Public Law 101–650, effec-
tive June 1, 1991. Statements recorded 
in the Copyright Office under this regu-
lation will establish a public record of 
information relevant to an artist’s in-
tegrity right to prevent destruction or 
injury to works of visual art incor-
porated in or made part of a building. 

(b) Forms. The Copyright Office does 
not provide forms for the use of persons 
recording statements regarding works 
of visual art that have been incor-
porated in or made part of a building. 

(c) Recordable statements—(1) General. 
Any statement designated as a ‘‘Visual 
Arts Regulatory Statement’’ and which 
pertains to a work of visual art that 
has been incorporated in or made part 
of a building may be recorded in the 
Copyright Office provided the state-
ment is accompanied by the fee for rec-
ordation of documents specified in sec-
tion 708(a)(4) of title 17 of the United 
States Code. Upon their submission, 
the statements and an accompanying 
documentation or photographs become 
the property of the United States Gov-
ernment and will not be returned. Pho-
tocopies are acceptable if they are 
clear and legible. Information con-
tained in the Visual Arts Registry 
Statement should be as complete as 
possible since the information may af-
fect the enforceability of valuable 
rights under the copyright law. Visual 
Arts Registry Statements which are il-
legible or fall outside of the scope of 
section 113(d)(3) of title 17 may be re-
fused recordation by the Copyright Of-
fice. 

(2) Statements by artists. Statements 
by artists regarding a work of visual 
art incorporated or made part of a 
building should be filed in a document 
containing the head: ‘‘Registry of Vis-
ual Art Incorporated in a Building— 
Artist’s Statement.’’ The statement 
should contain the following informa-
tion: 

(i) Identification of the artist, includ-
ing name, current address, age, and 
telephone number, if publicly listed. 

(ii) Identification of the work or 
works, including the title, dimensions, 
and physical description of the work 
and the copyright registration number, 
if known. Additionally, it is rec-
ommended that one or more 8 × 10 pho-
tographs of the work on good quality 
photographic paper be included in the 
submission; the images should be clear 
and in focus. 

(iii) Identification of the building, in-
cluding its name and address. This 
identification may additionally include 
8 × 10 photographs of the building and 
the location of the artist’s work in the 
building. 

(iv) Identification of the owner of the 
building, if known. 

(3) Statements by the owner of the 
building. Statements of owners of a 
building which incorporates a work of 
visual art should be filed in a document 
containing the heading: ‘‘Registry of 
Visual Art Incorporated in a Building— 
Building Owner’s Statement.’’ The 
statement should contain the following 
information: 

(i) Identification of the ownership of 
the building, the name of a person who 
represents the owner, and a telephone 
number, if publicly listed. 

(ii) Identification of the building, in-
cluding the building’s name and ad-
dress. This identification may addi-
tionally include 8 × 10 photographs of 
the building and of the works of visual 
art which are incorporated in the 
building. 

(iii) Identification of the work or 
works of visual art incorporated in the 
building, including the works’ title(s), 
if known, and the dimensions and phys-
ical description of the work(s). This 
identification may include one or more 
8 × 10 photographs of the work(s) on 
high quality photographic paper; the 
images should be clear and in focus. 
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(iv) Identification of the artist(s) who 
have works incorporated in the build-
ing, including the current address of 
each artist, if known. 

(v) Photocopy of contracts, if any, 
between the artist and owners of the 
building regarding the rights of attri-
bution and integrity. 

(vi) Statement as to the measures 
taken by the owner to notify the art-
ist(s) of the removal or pending re-
moval of the work of visual art, and 
photocopies of any accompanying doc-
uments. 

(4) Updating statements. Either the 
artist or owner of the building or both 
may record statements updating pre-
viously recorded information by sub-
mitting an updated statement and pay-
ing the recording fee specified in para-
graph (d) of this section. Such state-
ments should repeat the information 
disclosed in the previous filing as re-
garding the name of the artist(s), the 
name of the work(s) of visual art, the 
name and address of the building, and 
the name of the owner(s) of the build-
ing. The remaining portion of the 
statement should correct or supple-
ment the information disclosed in the 
previously recorded statement. 

(d) Fee. The fee for recording a Visual 
Arts Registry Statement, a Building 
Owner’s Statement, or an updating 
statement is the recordation fee for a 
document, as prescribed in § 201.3(c). 

(e) Date of recordation. The date of 
recordation is the date when all of the 
elements required for recordation, in-
cluding the prescribed fee have been re-
ceived in the Copyright Office. After 
recordation of the statement, the send-
er will receive a certificate of record 
from the Copyright Office. Any docu-
mentation or photographs accom-
panying any submission will be re-
tained and filed by the Copyright Of-
fice. They may also be transferred to 
the Library of Congress, or destroyed 
after preparing suitable copies, in ac-
cordance with usual procedures. 

(f) Effect of recordation. The Copy-
right Office will record statements in 
the Visual Arts Registry without ex-
amination or verification of the accu-
racy or completeness of the statement, 
if the statement is designated as a 
‘‘Visual Arts Registry Statement’’ and 
pertains to a work of visual art incor-

porated in or made part of a building. 
Recordation of the statement and pay-
ment of the recording fee shall estab-
lish only the fact of recordation in the 
official record. Acceptance for recorda-
tion shall not be considered a deter-
mination that the statement is accu-
rate, complete, and otherwise in com-
pliance with section 113(d), title 17, 
U.S. Code. The accuracy and complete-
ness of the statement is the responsi-
bility of the artist or building owner 
who submits it for recordation. Artists 
and building owners are encouraged to 
submit accurate and complete state-
ments. Omission of any information, 
however, shall not itself invalidate the 
recordation, unless a court of com-
petent jurisdiction finds the statement 
is materially deficient and fails to 
meet the minimum requirements of 
section 113(d) of title 17, U.S. Code. 

[56 FR 38341, Aug. 13, 1991, as amended at 64 
FR 29522, June 1, 1999; 65 FR 39819, June 28, 
2000] 

§ 201.26 Recordation of documents 
pertaining to computer shareware 
and donation of public domain com-
puter software. 

(a) General. This section prescribes 
the procedures for submission of legal 
documents pertaining to computer 
shareware and the deposit of public do-
main computer software under section 
805 of Public Law 101–650, 104 Stat. 5089 
(1990). Documents recorded in the 
Copyright Office under this regulation 
will be included in the Computer 
Shareware Registry. Recordation in 
this Registry will establish a public 
record of licenses or other legal docu-
ments governing the relationship be-
tween copyright owners of computer 
shareware and persons associated with 
the dissemination or other use of com-
puter shareware. Documents transfer-
ring the ownership of some or all rights 
under the copyright law of computer 
shareware and security interests in 
such software should be recorded under 
17 U.S.C. 205, as implemented by § 201.4. 

(b) Definitions—(1) The term computer 
shareware is accorded its customary 
meaning within the software industry. 
In general, shareware is copyrighted 
software which is distributed for the 
purposes of testing and review, subject 
to the condition that payment to the 
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